
Issue Date  18 August 2023

Important Dates

National Day of
Action against
Bullying and
Harassment
Friday 18 August 2023

Yr 7 & 8 KO Soccer
Friday 18 August 2023

SuperHIRO Day
Friday 18 August 2023

Relay for Life - Quiz
Night
Saturday 19 August 2023

Catholic Schools
Open Week - 21-27
August
Monday 21 August 2023

Principal's Twilight
College Tour - 6pm
Monday 21 August 2023

Girls KO Soccer
Wednesday 23 August 2023

New & Current
Families
Information Evening
- Berri Town Hall
Wednesday 23 August 2023

St Joseph's
Renmark -
Immersion Day
Thursday 24 August 2023

Year 9 LifeChanger
Retreat
Friday 25 August 2023

Yr 7 & 8 Book Week
Visits to Riverland
Catholic Primary
Schools
Friday 25 August 2023

College Board
Meeting
Wednesday 30 August 2023

Pupil Free Day
Friday 8 September 2023

REMEMBER If you are reading this newsletter from your email don't forget to click 'read more' to expand your view and access all of our

feature photos!

St Francis of Assisi College -
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Acknowledgment of Country

From the Principal

T he AssumptionT he Assumption
The 15  of  August is the Solemnity of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary and is a Holy Day of Obligation in the Catholic Church.

The Feast of the Assumption commemorates Mary’s entrance into Heaven, body, and soul. Mary is a special symbol for Catholics,

reinforcing our confidence that death is not an end. In her assumption Mary is a wonderful sign of hope for us, because after her Son,

she is the first to be assumed body and soul into heaven. Just as Mary’s Immaculate Conception is a symbol of what God is doing for all

people, her Assumption is also a symbol of what will happen to all people in the ‘ages to come’ when everyone who has died will be given

a new and different kind of life.

The feast of the Assumption is for all Catholics. Its meaning has been caught in a later feast instituted by Pope Francis for a more

inclusive Church, Mary Mother of the Church. It focuses on Mary’s links to us as well as to God, and points to the links that unite all

Christians and all Churches. The Feast of the Assumption enlivens our hope that we shall be with Christ as Mary now is.

Hail  MaryHail  Mary
Hail Mary, full of grace.

The Lord is with you.

Blessed art you among women,

and blessed is the fruit of your womb,

Jesus.

Holy Mary, Mother of God,

th
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pray for us sinners,

now and at the hour of our death.

Amen

Feast  o f  St  Mary  o f  the Cross MacKil l opFeast  o f  St  Mary  o f  the Cross MacKil l op
“Never see a need without doing something about it.”

The 8  of August was the feast day of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop, Australia’s first saint. We send special love and greetings to all the

Josephite sisters, who carry on Mary’s work in Australia, New Zealand, and our world today. 

St Mary MacKillop, intercede for the needs of our local communities, remember all who are suffering from drought, sickness, poverty,

abuse, homelessness, or any kind of need and, as always, bless the children.

Dear Mary, pray for us all and lead us to God.

Amen.

St Francis o f  Assisi  Wel l be ing Model :St  Francis o f  Assisi  Wel l be ing Model :
The Science of Building Wellbeing-Responsive School Communities

St Francis of Assisi College has partnered with the Life Buoyancy Institute to develop our wellbeing model, with an aim to build a

sustainable wellbeing and trauma-responsive school culture.

Wellbeing responsive schools represent “connected thriving schools” whose members are equipped and empowered to work side-by-

side together to:

Understand the science of wellbeing, trauma, resilience, and growth

Intentionally draw upon this science to build wellbeing outcomes personalised to individual and collective community members

Intentionally blend science together with their existing local wisdom, strengths, and initiatives.

Navigate the landscape of mental health and wellbeing and deliver school-based wellbeing solutions.

2024 Enro l ments2024 Enro l ments
I am very pleased to see that the College continues to experience significant demand in relation to enrolments. Current projections

indicate our two year 7 classes will fill to capacity and parents planning to enrol their child are encouraged to do as soon as possible. 

To assist with our medium and long-term planning I encourage parents to lodge an enrolment form with the school as soon as they have

decided to enrol their child at the school.

There remain places for enrolment open in years 8, 9 and 10 for 2024.

Should you wish to discuss this further please contact our College Registrar, Claire Smith (phone 8595 4500, or email

claire.smith@assisi.catholic.edu.au).

Nathan Hayes, Principal

th
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Principal’s Twilight Tour

Do you have family or friends interested in having a look around the College?  We are inviting the general community to join our Principal

on a College Twilight Tour at 6pm Monday 21 August 2023.  

To register:  https://www.assisi.catholic.edu.au/news-calendar-events/catholic-schools-open-week-principal-s-twilight-tour

Current and New Family Information Sessions

Register Berri Info Session  St Francis of Assisi College | Events

Register Renmark Info Session St Francis of Assisi College | Events 
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Leader of Learning

National  Science WeekNat ional  Science Week
National Science Week Australia is an annual celebration of science and technology. The aim of National Science Week is to spark an

interest in science in young people, and to encourage them to find fascination in the world that we live in. The theme for Science Week

Australia 2023 is ‘Innovation: Powering Future Industries’. The future is here and yet, still to come. Every day there are new inventions

and technologies that create new industries, as well as update and better support current industries. Young people are the key to the

future, so it is vital that they have all the knowledge and skill necessary to be innovative.

This week at SFoAC, students engaged in a range of experiential learning activities to celebrate National Science Week. These activities

enabled students to work collaboratively, gain hands-on experience, and develop new ideas and approaches. This approach to learning

empowers students to think outside the box, be innovative and creative, and prepare them for the challenges and opportunities of the

future. Year 7 students investigated the effect of temperature on the rate of diffusion using M&Ms. Year 8 students explored the design

features of rockets, by making a balloon rocket and explaining the transfer of energy. Year 9 students made a mini water pump and wind

turbine, and discussed how these innovations and technologies have impacted society.

Natalie  Me ure t,  Le ade r of Le arningNatalie  Me ure t,  Le ade r of Le arning
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College Community Wellbeing
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Student Transitions

We welcomed Year 6 students from St Joseph’s Barmera in Week 3 for their second Immersion Day. The students really enjoyed their

STEM and Tech challenges but most of all they loved baking Apple & Cinnamon Muffins in the Kitchen with Mrs Burgess!

The College welcome other Year 6 Immersion students as below:

School Term 3

St Albert’s TBC

St Jo Renmark 24  August (Week 5)

Non Catholic Primary Schools 31  August (Week 6)

If your child is enrolled at a non-Catholic school, please contact the College on (08) 8585 4500 or via email info@assisi.catholic.edu.au 

ontact the College on (08) 8585 4500 or via email info@assisi.catholic.edu.au 

     

     

   

Pastoral Care

National Day of Action against Bullying & Harassment
On Friday, we came dressed as superheroes to recognise and take a stand against bullying and harassment. Students were challenged

in Pastoral Care to design or film a message that encourages people to Stand Up and Speak Out against bullying and harassment in the

school and broader community.

Thank you to all students and staff who got involved!

Wellbeing Focus Article

th

st
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Strategies for Parents to Address Student Absence from School

Regular school attendance is crucial for a child's academic and social development. However, student absenteeism remains a concern in

many educational systems around the world. Parents play a pivotal role in ensuring their child's consistent presence in school. This

article discusses the importance of addressing student absence and provides strategies parents can use to assist in getting their child to

school regularly.

Importance of Regular School Attendance

Consistent school attendance is directly linked to academic success and overall well-being. Students who attend school regularly are

more likely to achieve higher grades, develop strong social skills, and graduate on time. On the contrary, frequent absences can lead to

gaps in learning, lower academic performance, and even long-term negative consequences.

Strategies for Parents

1. Open Communication: Maintain open lines of communication with your child about their school experiences. Create a positive

environment where they feel comfortable discussing any challenges they might be facing at school.

2. Set a Routine: Establish a daily routine that includes a consistent wake-up time, mealtime, and bedtime. This routine helps young

people develop healthy habits and ensures they are well-rested and prepared for the school day.

3. Create a Supportive Environment: Foster a supportive atmosphere at home by showing genuine interest in your child's education.

Celebrate their achievements and offer assistance when they face challenges. When children feel valued and supported, they are more

likely to engage in their educational journey.

4. Engage with School: Develop a strong relationship with the College and your child’s teachers. Attend parent-teacher conferences,

stay informed about school events, and actively participate in school activities. This involvement demonstrates your commitment to their

education.

5. Address Underlying Issues: Sometimes, student absenteeism can be linked to underlying problems such as bullying, learning

difficulties, or mental health issues. If you suspect any of these factors, seek guidance from wellbeing staff including Mr. Luke Cotter,

Mrs. Tasha Morath or Home Group teachers, and relevant professionals to address the root causes.

6. Use Positive Reinforcement: Encourage your child's attendance through positive reinforcement. Praise their efforts and celebrate

their milestones, whether it's completing a full week of school or achieving improved grades.

Promoting regular school attendance is a collaborative effort between parents, the College, and students. Parents play a crucial role in

setting the foundation for a child's educational journey. We are here to work side-by-side with parents to ensure your child receives a

supportive environment that encourages consistent school attendance and sets the stage for a successful academic experience.

Ongoing Support

At St Francis of Assisi College, we have a well-rounded Wellbeing team with broader access to professional support. Please get in touch

with Mr. Luke Cotter (Leader of Wellbeing) if you wish to seek support for your child.

Wellbeing Webinars

Wellio will be delivering a webinar each term to parents. The upcoming webinar this term is focussed on healthy relationships.

If you would like to attend via Zoom you can register here: https://www.wellioeducation.com/en_au/webinars

Wellio will record the event, so please register if you can't attend but want access to the recording.

“Taking on a challenge is a bit like riding a horse.

If you’re comfortable while doing it, you’re probably doing it wrong.”

– Jason Sudeikis (Ted Lasso)

Luke Cotter, Leader of Wellbeing
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Wakakirri 2023
Here is a glimpse of backstage activities in the lead up to our first ever Wakakirri performance held in the Norwood Concert Hall

yesterday evening.  The dances and performers were FANtastic, as were the back stage crew. 

Huge thank you to Ms Sue-Ellen Shepherdson for bringing it all together, thank you also to Kelly, Sue, Julie, Kathy and Annika Newman

and Nathan Hayes for their support yesterday evening. 

Performance video will be available shortly. 

    

   

   

 

Year 7 & 8 Boys KO Soccer
Our Yr 7 & 8 boys soccer team travelled to Thomas Moore College, Salisbury Downs today (Friday 18 August) to compete in the KO

Soccer competition. 

Great work by our team, with a hard fought victory 4-5 over St Columba and the game going to extra time.  The winning goal was scored

with just 30 seconds left in the game. Great defense work by Jaxon and Reece, with Matt making some big saves!! 

Unfortunately the boys went down to Thomas Moore College in their second round robin match.

Big thank you to John Lyons and Luke Prokopec for supporting the team today. 
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SUPERHero Casual Day

     

New Build - Stage 2

Photo by Grant Schwartzkopff:  Blessing of the Soil taken on 18 March 2021

Works are continuing with amazing speed on the Stage 2 build.  Grant Schwartzkopff continues to record a pictorial history of the College

growth, from the ground upwards. These are a selection of photos taken by Grant over the last couple of weeks. 
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Rowing Training this week (On and Off Water)
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Catholic Education SA - 2024 Tuition Fee Freeze
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Important Message: Missing College Sports Tops

We are missing a number of the College's sports tops used by students when they are representing the College for a range of different

sporting events.

Can we please ask both parents & students to have a good look at home for any St Francis Sports tops.

These can be returned (preferably laundered) to either Mr Sampson or Mr Prokopec in the Staff Office.

With several events coming up these missing tops will be needed.

Any help with this is greatly appreciated.

Tennis Your Way
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Introducing, Tennis Your Way.  
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An innovative Tennis Australia funded and research driven  program aimed at High School  girls who've had little or no tennis

experience.

Tennis Australia has listened and responded to what girls are saying and has implemented  a fun, friendly and engaging program.

Music, racquets and fun games supplied and it's FREE.

Starts August 24th.

Enquiries 

John Pick

0427385380
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SANFL - All-Girls Auskick
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SANFL is excited to announce the new format for girls footy in the Riverland.

Starting on October 21, the SANFL will run FREE U16, U13 & U10 competitions and training squads, plus an All-Girls Auskick at the

discounted price of $50!

The exciting new format will give girls of all skill levels - including newcomers - the chance to play in an all girls format.

The ����� � competition will see girls placed into one of four teams (not club-based) at U16 and U13 level and coached by some of the

Riverland's top coaches.

The six-week program on Saturday mornings will see the players train and then play at a central RFL venue each week.

Best players, goal kickers and ladders will be recorded too!

Register via the QR codes on the flyers below or here: https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/210e8c

The ����� ���	
 program will see U10s come together under the eye of newly appointed SANFL staff member Kayla Mudge, to learn

the fundamentals, rules and nuances of footy, but most of all to have fun!

Register via the QR codes on the flyers below or here: https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/210e8c

And the ���-�
	�
 ��
�
�� will be headed up by local goal kicking superstar Stacey Geyer.

The first 24 girls to register will also get to take part in the AFLW half time experience at the Adelaide v North Melbourne game in

October.

Registrations for All-Girls Auskick will open at a later date so keep your eyes peeled for that information.

If you or your child would like to get involved in any of these programs, please don't hesitate to contact the SANFL staff below:

Nick Dillon | 0479 016 854

Kayla Mudge | 0429 626 885

Softball & Baseball Come n Try
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Employment Opportunity - Bus Drivers

Our partners, LinkSA are currently recruiting bus drivers for permanent positions!  LinkSA would like to employ someone from our

College community and are also open to applications from the broader community.  Driving hours are between 7am-9am and 3pm-5pm

and the role would suit a semi-retired person.  Support will be provided to the right applicant to obtain accreditation and extensive

training will be provided.

Requirements –

As a minimum a MR licence is required

Applicants need to be willing to get bus accreditation

Working with Children Check is required

Please contact Paul on 08 85322633 or 0437 860 539
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Stay Connected

Riverland YEL Forum (Young Environmental Leaders)
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G1 Youth - Riverland Central Church
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G1 Youth is a passionate group of young people reaching young people. 

They run a program for high school-aged students each Friday night from 7-9pm at 11 Mortimer Road, Berri, offering games, dinner and

talk about how to navigate being a teenager in our 21st century. 

RYT
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Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment (RYPEN)
RYPEN is a three-day residential program of enrichment for young people aged 14 to 17.

The program aims to provide opportunities for young people to develop important life-skills, and to assist them to progress their

communication and leadership skills through a range of formal and informal activities.
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Details:

RYPEN will be held at Woodhouse Activity Centre from Friday 1 - Sunday 3 September 2023.

The cost of the program is approximately $425, but most students will attend at no cost, fully sponsored by Rotary. ​​​​​​​
Based on each student’s registration details, their local Rotary Club will contact the student directly. The club may interview the

student and ask for the interviews to occur at the student’s school. ​​​​​​​
RYPEN facilitators are aged between 19 and 24, have attended Rotary leadership training, have their Working With Children

Check (WWCC) and have been vetted for suitability by Rotary.

RYPEN 9510 – Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment

 

Renmark Paringa Council Youth Sponsorship Program
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